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Section 10: Traffic 

10.0 Traffic

The proposed development will increase the capacity of the campus facility by 20 beds in a new assisted
living, memory care facility. In conjunction with the additional beds, the facility will need to increase the
staffing by approximately 8 employees during the peak shift.

Based on review of the City of Portland Technical Manual, it is apparent that this project does not require
a Traffic Management Plan because it does not generate more than 25 passenger car equivalents (PCE).
However, through correspondences with the City of Portland’s Traffic Consultant, it is apparent that a
formal traffic assessment will be required. The result of this study will provide the following items:

1. Determination and assignment of peak hour trips.
2. Review of vehicle sight distance(s).
3. Analysis of roadway safety conditions in the immediate area of the project.

Wright-Pierce has retained Traffic Solutions as a subconsultant to carry out the above-mentioned study. 
This study is included as an attachment to this section.
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